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CDL items in HF 4556:

Section 4
Individuals new to Minnesota with an out of state CDL can drive for 30 days before needing to get a Minnesota credential.  An extension is provided to the last day of the second consecutive month following the month in which the peacetime public health emergency period terminates. The waiver may not extend past the FMCSA waiver date (currently June 30, 2020).

Section 5
If the medical certificate expires during the peacetime emergency, an extension is provided to the last day of the second consecutive month following the month in which the peacetime public health emergency period terminates. The waiver may not extend past the FMCSA waiver date (currently June 30, 2020).

Section 6
The department may issue new CDLs when there is testing in place that ensures personal protective measures​ for applicants and examiners, and complies with guidance and recommendations related​ to COVID-19 provided by the CDC and the Minnesota Department of Health.

During the peacetime emergency:
· The photo requirement for CDLs is waived and allows for use of a prior photograph on file with the department;
· the vision examination for CDLs is waived; and
· the expiration date of the license is the last day of the second​ consecutive month following the month in which the peacetime public health emergency​ period terminates.​

When the peacetime emergency ends:
· the expiration date of the CDL is adjusted to the date that would otherwise apply, if the license holder:​
· arranges for an in-person photograph; and​
· passes a vision exam.
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